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Project Update 
 
The contractor began the administrative portion of the two projects in mid 
March.  Materials and procedures to be used for each specific restoration 
process have been submitted for approval and parts and materials have been 
ordered.  The lead times for delivery are lengthy because of the uniqueness of 
the lights and poles. 
 
Two concrete poles have been removed and are being used to create molds for 
the manufacturing of replica poles.  The replica poles will be installed
throughout the project area where concrete poles are missing or are beyond 
repair. 
 
Although the contractor is not present in the field at this time, the project is on 
schedule.  The contractor anticipates beginning field work in late May. Prior to 
work beginning on each block, residents will be notified in writing.  The 
anticipated completion of the two projects is November, 2011. 
 
 
Estimated Construction Timeline: 
 
 Parts and Materials Order and Deliver March – July 2011 

 
 Pole Casting     April – June 2011 

 
 Field Restoration Work   May – October 2011 

 
 Luminary Installation     July – October 2011  

 
 Replica Pole Installation   June – October 2011 

 
 Project Completion    November 2011 

 
To view the construction plans, please visit:   
 

www.phoenix.gov/STREETS/projects.html and click the Historic Street 
Light Restoration Project 

Project Personnel 
 
City of Phoenix 
Engineering Supervisor 
Paul Driver, P.E. 

 
Contractor 
B & F Contracting 
Project Manager 
Steve Denton 

 
Contractor’s 
Work Hours 
 
The contractor’s work 
hours will be 7:00 am to 
4:00 pm, Monday through 
Friday.  Some weekend 
work may occur. 

 

 

Project Hotline 
(480) 281-1506 
 
Please call the project 
hotline if you have any 
questions or concerns 
regarding the project.  

 
Thank you for your patience and understanding!


